
                                                  Avery Township Regular Meeting Minutes 

                                                            March 4, 2025 

 

    Thom Seymour called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

ROLL CALL: Thom Seymour, Becca Smith, Liz Culham, Gary McMurphy, Bernard Yantz 

GUESTS: Mike Bila, Deputy Breed, Corey Culham, McKenzies, Diane McMurphy, Jon Kohart,  

 

 

MINUTES: From February 4, 2025 Approved as presented Liz motioned and Thom 2nd 

                    From February 17, 2025, Special meeting Approved as presented Becca motioned 

and Bernard 2nd. 

 

TREASURER REPORT: Approved as presented. Gary motioned and Becca 2nd 

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS: Approved as presented Gary motioned and Liz 2nd 

   

CLOSED SESSION ENTER: 6:10PM   

BACK INTO OPEN MEETING: Gary motioned, Bernard 2nd  motion carried  

CLOSED SESSION ADJOURNED: 6:50 PM 

Board voted to accept Attorney Mike Bilas recommendation Gary motioned, Bernard 2nd motioned carried. 

 

Parplan project Resolution rescinded 02-2025 Gary motioned, Bernard 2nd,  Motion carried 

Par plan new project grant application  

 ROLL CALL: AYE- Thom, Gary, Liz, Becca, Bernard 

Election worker wages increased to align with minimum wage increase Liz motioned, Bernard 2nd motion carried 

Grounds keeper wage increase discussed. Tabled until We hire a new groundskeeper. 

Board meeting packets to be sent out on the Morning of the meeting 

NO REPORTS FROM AIRPORT COMMITTEE, AMBULANCE COMMITTEE, NO MEETINGS WERE HELD 

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS:1 Alternate opening 

ADJOURN : 7:13PM 

                                                                                                                                 

Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                      amended 5/8/2025 to reflect Vote on  

Becca Smith                                                                                                                                            Attorney Bilas recommendation occurred after the  

Avery Twp. Clerk                                                                                                                                        Board members returned to the Open meeting                                                                 

                                                                                                                                  

 



                                                                                                                                            

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


